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CPRE fights for a better future 
for Englandõs unique, essential 
and precious countryside. From 
giving parish councils expert 
advice on planning issues to 
influencing national and 
European policies, we work to 
protect and enhance the 
countryside.  
 We believe a beautiful, 
thriving countryside is 
important for everyone, no 
matter where they live. 
Nationally, we donõt own land 
or represent any special 
interests. This differentiates us 
from organisations like the 
National Trust and the 
Countryside Alliance.  

Our members are united in 
their love for Englandõs 
landscapes and rural 
communities, and stand up for 
the countryside, so it can 
continue to sustain, enchant 
and inspire future generations. 
Weõll be stronger by being 
inclusive ð CPRE is for 
everyone. 

/ŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ ǘƻ tǊƻǘŜŎǘ wǳǊŀƭ 9ƴƎƭŀƴŘ 
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NEwsletter  by e-mail  
 

Would you rather receive this 
NEwsletter by e-mail? 
 

If yes, please e-mail: 
cpre.northeast@yahoo.co.uk and ask 
to be placed on the e -mail list.  
 
 
Disclaimer: The views expressed within 
this NEwsletter are those of the authors.  
 

Photo credits: Front cover Natural 
England copyright 2016. Contains 
Ordnance Survey data Crown copyright 
and database right 2016. Earth 
Observation Group, NOAA National 
Geophysical Data Centre.  Developed by 
LUC; p8 & 9 Carl Willits; p12 Angela 
Templeman; back cover ® eye35 Alamy. 

 
 
 

Items for the next issue should 
be with the Editor by  
1st December 2016. 
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Contacts 
 

North East Group  
Contact:  Jan Arger 
E-mail:  jan.arger111@gmail.com 
Tel:   01833 650921 
Meet:  4 times a year 
www.facebook.com/
cprenortheastregion/timeline?
ref=page_internal  
 

Northumberland Branch  
Contact Ian Warburton 
E-mail:  ian.cpre@hotmail.co.uk  
Tel:   01661 833614 
Website: http://
www.northumberland.cprelocalgroups.org.uk  
 

Durham Branch  
Contact:  Gillan Gibson 
E-mail:  cpre.durham@yahoo.co.uk 
Tel:   0191 537 1712 
Website: www.cpredurham.org.uk/  
Meet:  Alternate months  
 

National Office  
Contact:  5-11 Lavington Street,  
  London, SE1 0NZ 
E-mail:  info@cpre.org.uk 
Tel:   020 7981 2800 
Website: www.cpre.org.uk/  
 

Newsletter Editor  
Contact:  Gillan Gibson 
E-mail  cpre.northeast@yahoo.co.uk 
Tel:   0191 537 1712 

 
Northumberland Branch  

covering 
Northumberland 

Newcastle 
North Tyneside 

 

Durham Branch  
Covering 

Gateshead 
South Tyneside 

Co Durham 
Darlington 
Stockton 

Sunderland 
Hartlepool  

Middlesbrough 
 
 

CPRE Meetings 
 

10th November     
  Northumberland 
 

15th November Darlington 
 

5th December Durham 
 

20th December Darlington 
 

10th January NE Region 
 

17th January Darlington 
 

5th February Durham 
 

 

Please confirm meeting  
details before travelling  
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Well, since my last Report, we have 
voted to leave the European Union 
(EU) and changed our prime minister 
which has led to a substantially 
different looking government.  So 
how has that affected us in CPRE? 
 Only time will tell how Brexit 
will affect us.  Concern has been 
expressed that leaving Europe will 
mean that various laws to protect the 
environment will be scrapped, but it 
could also provide us with 
opportunities to seek new ways to do 
this.  Already, there has been a 
Parliamentary Inquiry to seek 
comments on ways to protect the 
natural environment although it does 
appear to concentrate heavily on 

Common Agricultural Policy 
subsidies.  The truth is none of us 
knows how this will materialise.  In 
particular I have previously 
mentioned Devolution and I think 
there may be a major rethink as to 
how this will progress in the future.  
 Meanwhile, it has perhaps 
been the òsilly seasonó in respect of 
Local Plans.  North Tyneside 
proceeds to an Examination in Public 
while Northumberland takes further 
time to consider its position, 
particularly with regard to its 
objectively assessed housing 
requirements and its stance on the 
Green Belt.  Durham has held a 
consultation exercise on Issues and 

Chairõs Desk 
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Options in respect of its òrefreshedó 
local plan.  Hartlepool has consulted 
on its Preferred Options, South 
Tyneside has had a Strategic Land 
Review and Sunderland and 
Darlington progress on the latest 
developments with their Local Plans.  
Meanwhile, Sunderland and South 
Tyneside are also consulting about 
their joint proposals for the 
International Advanced 
Manufacturing Park (IAMP) by Nissan 
and its implications for the Green 
Belt in that area.  We have consulted 
with our members and will be 
responding, but one thing to us is 
clear ð while in principle we have 
supported the proposal, 
notwithstanding its location in the 
Green Belt, this depends on Nissan 
staying put.  If, as a result of Brexit, 
Nissan should move abroad, then a 
whole new scenario opens.  And, 
following comments made at the G20 
by the Japanese, this cannot be ruled 
out.  
 No doubt the Governmentõs 
òthreatsó to step in if Councils have 
not reached a certain stage in making 
a local plan by the end of next year 
and to cut their New Homes Bonus 
has concentrated some minds but 
this is making it very difficult for 
CPRE to make proper representations 
in respect of planning proposals. 
However, members are doing what 
they can to make realistic comments 
on the various proposals but I cannot 
claim that this has been easy.  
 Then there have been various 
major planning application issues. 
Open cast coal mining has clearly 
been in the news with 
Northumberland County Councilõs 
decision to give planning permission 

for the site at Druridge Bay.  
However, this application has now 
been called in so a Public Inquiry will 
now be held and the final decision be 
made by the Secretary of State (SoS) 
for Communities and Local 
Government, Sajid Javed.  Whether 
the decision will be made by him or 
Greg Clark as Secretary of State for 
Business, Energy and Industrial 
Strategy is not at the moment clear.  
The SoS does not have to follow the 
Inspectorõs recommendation, but the 
Councilõs decision was consistent 
with the decisions of Inspectors who 
have allowed appeals for sites at 
Bradley Hall and Pittington in 
Durham.  Whether, in the current 
economic climate, either of these 
proposals will actually proceed to 
development is perhaps another 
matter.  
 And of course there is also the 
issue of the wind turbines at 
Hartlepool where there was a major 
success when the applications were 
considered invalid, you can read 
more about that elsewhere.  
 On housing, there have been 
two important Public Inquiries in 
Durham recently where the effect of 
the Richborough judgment, 
mentioned in my last Report, has 
been considered.  The first, held in 
April, involved a site at Lanchester 
and we recently received the 
decision that this appeal had been 
dismissed.  I believe the Richborough 
judgment did play a part in the 
Inspectorõs decision.  The second, 
involving a site at Sedgefield, has 
only just been held in August so there 
is no decision on it yet.  However, 
the Richborough judgment, heritage 
assets and valued landscapes under 
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paragraph 109 of the National 
Planning Policy Framework (NPPF), 
were significant issues that were 
discussed during the Inquiry.  CPRE 
National Office is interested in the 
outcome of this appeal.  
 So I think this has been a busy 
quarter for us.  There have been 
some important issues that have 
been considered and some important 

results that have been determined.   
I cannot claim that everything has 
been easy, it certainly has been 
challenging at times.  We have had 
some good results such as at 
Hartlepool and Lanchester but the 
decision at Druridge Bay, if it is 
allowed to stand, causes concern.  
Richard Cowen 
28 August 2016 
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Chairõs Desk  (cont.)  

 

We are grateful to NFU Mutual 
for generously supporting this 

newsletter  

Following much hard work 
campaigners in Hartlepool were 
delighted to find the inquiry into 3 
wind turbines has been cancelled.  
 As you may recall, these three 
applications (each for a single 
turbine but effectively one wind 
farm) were called in by the previous 
Secretary of State for Communities 
and Local Government (Greg Clark) 
following a request from local 
residents whom I assisted. A Public 
Inquiry was scheduled to commence 
on 4th October 2016.  However, we 
also argued that the applications 
were invalid because of inadequate 
pre application consultation and the 
Inspector appointed to report on this 

matter, Richard Clegg, has agreed 
with us.  As a result, all three 
applications have been declared 
invalid and the Public Inquiry has 
been cancelled.  The time has now 
passed for the developers to make a 
legal challenge to the Inspectorõs 
decision. 
 There is no doubt the pre 
application consultation issue is 
important and councils need to give 
proper consideration to it.  While the 
number of wind farm applications has 
now dropped dramatically, we should 
be alive to this issue in any future 
applications and for applications for 
any other types of development.  
Richard Cowen, CPRE NE Chair 

     Success: 
  Wind turbine inquiry cancelled  

Pottery designer and businesswoman 
Emma Bridgewater is to be the new 
President of the Campaign to Protect 
Rural England (CPRE), succeeding 
former Poet Laureate Sir Andrew 
Motion, who served four years in the 
role.  
 Emma has become a household 
name for her popular pottery 
designs, with her business employing 
270 craftsmen in Stoke-on-Trent.  A 
former resident of rural Norfolk, now 
living in Oxfordshire, Emma has a 
clear perspective on the pressures 
our countryside faces and is 
passionate about the benefits of 
urban regeneration.  She is keen to 
support CPREõs campaign to prioritise 
investment in brownfield land over 
releasing further greenfield sites for 
development.  
 

On her appointment as CPRE 
President, Emma Bridgewater said:  
òI have a clear mission for my tenure 
as president of the CPRE: to 
encourage continuing development 
on suitable brownfield sites and so 
help drive the dynamism that 
development will bring to our towns 
and cities ð and in doing so protect 
our countryside.  
 òThis will enable our inner 
cities not just to benefit from 
redevelopment but help them give 
rise to the creativity that flourishes 
when we invest in making our urban 
centres work for people.  And by 
concentrating on that regeneration 
we will safeguard the countryside, 
that vital escape and sustaining 
hinterland that our urban centres 
especially need so much.ó 

Emma Bridgewater  
CPREõs new President 

AAP Area Action Plan 
 

BAA British Astronomical 
Association  

 

CfDS Commission for Dark Skies  
 

CPRE Campaign to Protect Rural 
England 

 

EU European Union 
 

EOI Expression of Interest  
 

FCO Full Cut Off design (street 
lamps) 

 

GCSE General Certificate of 
Secondary Education 

 

IAMP AAP  International Advanced 
Manufacturing Park Area 
Action Plan  

 

LED  Light Emitting Diode  
 

NHB New Homes Bonus 
 

NE North East 
 

NPPF National Planning Policy 
Framework 

 

SLR Strategic Land Review 
 

SoS Secretary of State  
 

SVRA Springwell Village Residents 
Association 

 

Abbreviations  
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Many members will know that CPRE 
has worked with The British 
Astronomical Association (BAA) on 
the campaign against light pollution. 
The BAAõs Commission for Dark Skies 
(CfDS) was created in 1989 in 
response the growth of uncontrolled 
outdoor lighting and, in particular, 
street lighting which was having an 
undesired impact on observational 
astronomy. 
 It is clear why astronomers 
should be so concerned about this 
matter, but CPREõs involvement is a 
little less obvious.  As an organisation 
that values the countryside for its 
intrinsic beauty we believe that a 
dark starry night sky enhances the 
experience of rural areas.  Many 
landscape photographers cherish the 
special time of day, known as the 
ògolden houró, viz. the time 
immediately prior to sunset (or 
sunrise) when light gives an ethereal 
character to landscapes.  As dusk 
progresses into night the silhouettes 

of hills and other features are 
significant when seen against a 
darkening sky. Poorly designed 
external lighting can spread for miles 
from the source, blurring the 
distinction between town and 
country.  There are clearly shared 
interests between astronomers and 
landscape lovers, which is why CPRE 
works closely the Commission for 
Dark Skies through initiatives such as 
the Star Count and lighting nuisance 
surveys.  
 It is a positive move that many 
councils are now replacing 
unshielded lighting, which emit 
enormous amounts of wasteful light 
into the sky, with òfull-cut -
offó (FCO) designs which direct all of 
their light down towards the ground.  
Thus from high ground it should not 
be possible when looking downwards  
to see individual light sources as is 
the case with many of the orange low
-pressure sodium lights.  These are 
contrasted in the two close -ups of 

lights taken at the time of 
switch over in Blyth Valley.  
Motivated largely by 
financial considerations, 
councils are seeking to 
replace old low -pressure 
sodium lights with FCO lights 
which are often Light 
Emitting Diodes (LEDs).  This 
is not only happening in 
Blyth Valley but also in other 
parts of Northumberland.  
The new lighting will reduce 
the amount of  upward light 

Mitigating light pollution in  
Blyth Valley  

pollution but from the night time 
photograph it is apparent that 
from the ground there will 
be much more glare than before 
because of the greater 
brightness of the  lights.  The 
biggest improvement is in the 
view of the night sky seen from 
outside of towns (or from within 
towns on higher land above the 
lights) where the amount of light 
shining upwards is very much 
reduced.  It is to be hoped that 
as the nights draw in again this 
autumn that there will be a better 
view of the stars from areas that 
have new better designed street 
lighting.  
 With increasing interest in 
astronomy, due partly to high -profile 
TV programmes on the subject and 
its inclusion in science curricula for 
GCSE, we hope that CPRE North East 
can work more closely the various 
astronomical societies which exist in 
the north -east.  There is common 
ground not only in the desire to 

reduce light pollution, but also in 
assessing the potential lighting 
impacts of future development such 
as new housing on the edges of towns 
and villages.  We are keen to work 
with local astronomers on responding 
to such planning cases and also to 
seek opportunities to arrange 
stargazing events both for CPRE 
members and anyone with an interest 
in enjoying stunning dark skies in the 
north east.  
C E Willits, CPRE Northumberland 

For many years CPRE has worked with 
many organisations, including the 
British Astronomical Association, to 
campaign for dark skies and reduced 
light pollution  
 The latest initiative is the 
release of interactive online maps 
which show where in England dark 
skies can be found and where light 
pollution is greatest.  

What is light pollution?  
Light pollution is a generic term 
referring to artificial light which 
shines where it is neither wanted nor 
needed.  In broad terms, there are 
three types of light pollution:  

�x��skyglow  ð the pink or orange glow 
we see for miles around towns and 
cities, spreading deep into the 

 
 

CPREõS Night Blight Campaign  

Sodium lamp LED lamp 


